SUDNA RADA
SLOVENSKEJ REPUBLIKY
Jan Mazak

President of the Judicial Council
of the Slovak Republic

Dear Ms President,

On the 15™ of December 2020 1 submitted to you the letter containing my statement
on the Opinion of the CCJE Bureau regarding the reform of the judiciary in Slovakia.

In this statement I informed you that the Slovak member of the CCJE Mr. Frantisek
Mozner “...is still under the real suspicions of an attempt to collaborate with those who are
in custody for murdering Jan Kuciak and Martina Kusnirovd. If you want I will provide you
with details of those suspicions presenting in the Threema conversations by Monika
Jankovskd and Maridn Kocner who is suspected to be a main coordinator of the murder of
Jan Kuciak.”

I consider this part of my letter as inappropriate and unfair attack against Mr. Frantisek
Mozner. For that reason I have apologised to him.

Therefore I am asking you kindly to “delete” this part of the statement concerned from
the letter submitted to you on the 15™ of December 2020 as unsubstantiated.

Thank you very much.

Best regard.

Ms Nina Betetto

President

Consultative Council of European Judges
Council of Europe



